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It would be wrong of me not to begin my report for this new look Kirkhamian 
without mentioning our 25th Birthday celebrations this year. Saturday 4 July 
marked the Silver Anniversary of Kirkham Grammar Junior School. To celebrate 
this very special occasion, all pupils and staff, both past and present, were 
invited to join us for a Garden Party at the Junior School, as well as meeting 
up with friends from days gone by. The school opened its doors in September 
1990 and, I hope that you will agree, has been thriving ever since. The Garden 
Party was for all the family and there were lots of events to keep the children 
entertained. I was delighted to see so many Kirkhamians attending, both young 
and old, making it a very memorable day!

As always, it has been wonderful to welcome new staff to KGJS. At Easter, 
we were delighted when Mrs Gill Simpson joined our team as our specialist 
Modern Foreign Languages teacher. It has been lovely to witness the impact 
that she has already had on the speaking of French around school. I am 
delighted that Miss Nicole Kitt has returned after giving birth to Teddy, while Miss 
Hannah Fountain joins us permanently after covering her maternity leave. Mrs 

been a part of our school family. Added to this, I am delighted that Mrs Helen 
Shuttleworth has taken up her role as Deputy Head and Mrs Kate Aldeen as 
Infant Co-ordinator from September. We also welcomed Mr Stuart Lewis as 
Assistant Head and we wish them all well in their new roles. 

One of the great characters of KGJS retired at Easter. Mr Barrie Edgar has 
given remarkable service to the school and he will be fondly remembered and 
sorely missed. He was our longest serving member of staff; starting as the 
school was formed in 1990. He was a passionate supporter of all that goes on 
in school, combining a deep love of sport with a passion for Art. We thank him 

Pauline, who has also been part of our family for many years, retired at October 
half-term to spend more time with Barrie. Pauline has been an outstanding 
teacher and Head of Infants and will again be missed. We wish them both a very 
happy and healthy retirement. Mrs Ann Giddings, who has been working in the 

retired at October half-term. We wish her a very happy retirement, too.

The world around our children is changing more rapidly than it ever has before. 
Our Early Years children are competent with equipment and technology that did 

the children themselves. By the time our Year 6 leavers graduate from university 

By the time our Reception children reach the age of 21, who knows what 
experiences the world will be offering. Good or bad, our children need to be 
equipped for these experiences and having a positive view of themselves will be 
paramount to them succeeding in this rapidly changing world.

With this challenging thought in mind, we have spent the past few years 
developing a school ethos and curriculum which takes the best of new 

and skills that lead to excellent teaching. We are doing our very best to ensure 
that all our children hold a positive view of themselves and are ready to 

Academically, it is a joy for me to see so many children showing me their work 
and genuinely being proud of their achievements. While visiting classrooms, the 
boys and girls are eager to tell me what they have been doing and the purpose 
behind their learning. I have no doubt that we have succeeded in offering our 
children the skills and opportunities to have a positive view of themselves. We 
encourage all our pupils to aim for success and be determined to achieve their 
best at all times.

share their views with others is hugely important in a world where we should 
be encouraging children to be positive about themselves. By making the 
Performing Arts a valuable part of what we offer at KGJS, our children are given 
the opportunity to step into a role or pick up an instrument and perform.

Every child from Early Years to J4 has taken part in numerous performances 
this year from outstanding class assemblies to Christmas productions, with the 
Infant Nativity displaying great talent at such a young age. Drama Club and 
lessons are as popular as ever with many children entering into the LAMDA 
examinations and achieving outstanding results. Musical recitals have taken 
place in assemblies and our increasingly popular Inter House Music and Drama 
competition took place at the end of last term with nearly a hundred children 
taking part. Our main production of Beauty and The Beast in March cannot go 
without a mention. The children all excelled, loving their performances, learning 
how to step into a role, building on their positive view of themselves and, of 
course, making all of us very proud of them, too. I was delighted to hear that we 
have recently been nominated for six NODA awards with the ceremony taking 
place on Saturday 16 January.

because parents put their nervousness to one side to allow their child to explore 
the world independently. 

Raising money for those not so well off as ourselves is an important Junior 
School focus, none more so than this year. Our links with Nepal and the visit of 
Dawa Sherpa and two Nepalese teachers to KGJS was truly special. A huge 

which is very dear to my heart and became more so following the tragedy in 
Nepal earlier this year. How special it was to have the whole Junior School 
community come together to record a CD and to Skype our good friend Dawa in 
Kathmandu at the same time.



On Friday 3 July, our annual Prizegiving was held over at the Senior 
School in the MPH. The whole school, staff, parents and friends, 
gathered together for one of the highlights of the academic year. 

The afternoon began with a few words from the Senior School 
Headmaster, followed by performances from the KGJS Instrumental 
Ensemble. Mrs Roberts gave her speech, which included a 
presentation looking back through our busy school year. During Mrs 

a selection of J4 children recalled their memories from their time at 
KGJS, followed by the presentation of the prizes and trophies by Mrs 

Head Boy Gregor Anderson and Head Girl Agatha Barker-Mill gave 
a vote of thanks and the penultimate performances were from the 

Afterwards, a delicious buffet was served for all the J4 children, their 
parents and invited guests in the Senior School dining room. This 

who moved on to new adventures in September!

KGJS Prizegiving 2015

Children throughout the year have come up with some wonderful ways to 

have emptied their piggy banks and brought me their savings or organised 

searches. A little closer to home, we have been able to help Macmillan Cancer 
Support, Brian House and, of course, Pear Tree Special School. Our pupils 
never cease to amaze me with their wonderful consideration for others who may 
be in need!  

Afternoon. The J4 children showed our visitors around the school admirably and 
charmed everyone with their honesty, eloquence and enthusiasm. This term I 

our Head Boy and Head Girl, Thomas Shuttleworth and Poppy Kearsley.

Having a positive view of themselves is also encouraged by the wide variety of 
sporting opportunities offered. House competitions in all areas of Sport means 
that every child has the opportunity to represent their house and feel part of 

a successful team. The Swimming Gala, Cross Country and Sports Day are 
three of the highlights of our House Sporting calendar. Boys and girls have 
represented the school this term in Hockey, Rugby, Netball, Cross Country, 

level in a variety of these sports and every J3 and J4 boy and girl has had the 
opportunity to represent their school. Special mention must go to the Hockey 
teams, when earlier this year both boys and girls were crowned Lancashire 
and North West Champions as well as North of England runners-up. Our 
younger teams have also had some great victories in both Rugby and Hockey. 
Our Cross Country results seem to get better every year. In October, we were 
once again crowned AJIS Champions in both the U10 Boys and U11 Girls 
sections with over 125 children in each race! News that our girls also won the 

a real highlight of the term. The team of Hattie and Bo Madden, Dani and Amy 
Merrick, Talia Armstead, Tillie Martin, Olivia Aberra and Alexa Anderson deserve 
special congratulations for this success. The U11 Boys also achieved success 

awarded second. Our Sports Days, which were held at the end of the Summer 
Term, were an excellent example of team work, good sportsmanship and also 

developing individual talents. In the real world, it is clear we cannot all be Mo 
Farrah or Jessica Ennis but we can all be inspired by them.

So academically, creatively and in sport we are offering every child the 
opportunity for personal success. We feel that with our fast changing world 
our children need to be even more aware of the world around them and to be 
equipped with the skills to deal with change.

I am sure you will agree, the Junior School has been a hive of activity and I am 

2016 and, no doubt, another busy and successful year. Such is the diversity of 

Mrs Annette Roberts
Headmistress Kirkham Grammar Junior School



N E P A L
hearts! 



On Saturday 20 June, thirty pupils and eight members of staff 
took part in a Triathlon to raise money for Brian House. This 
was open to all J3 and J4 children and involved swimming 10 
lengths of Kirkham Baths, running one mile on the track and 
cycling three miles around the Preston Sports Arena track. The 

let this stop them, with all giving 100% effort in each discipline. 
Afterwards, all the participants received a medal. 

Two weeks after the triathlon, Mrs Wright from Brian House 
came into KGJS to present the school with an award for raising 
money for Brian House at the Reindeer Run last year. During 
the presentation we presented her with a cheque for £1,717.50 
which had been raised by our KGJS Triathlon team. Well done 
to all who took part and contributed in raising this outstanding 
amount of money for such a worthwhile cause.

On Friday 9 October, Reverend Bunday came into school to deliver 
a wonderful Harvest Assembly to the whole school.

The children and parents donated an overwhelming amount of 
gifts, which were again this year given to Streetlife.

Streetlife offers information, advice, support and counselling for 
young people who are homeless, at risk of homelessness or 
who have recently been homeless. They also provide advice and 
support for young people who have drug, alcohol or mental health 
issues and they have an eight bed emergency nightshelter for 
young people aged 16-25.

Thank you to all the children, parents and grandparents who 
generously donated gifts for this worthwhile cause.

Morning was a huge success! 

The cupcakes were both stunning 
and delicious and everyone enjoyed 
looking round the beauty, jewellery and 
card stalls, as well as having a catch 
up with friends over a cup of tea or 
coffee! The children all enjoyed a cake 
and a drink throughout the morning, 
too. 

Thank you to parents and friends for 
supporting this very worthwhile cause. 
An amazing £474.83 was raised!

Harvest for Streetlife

Macmillan 
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Within the Infants and Pre-School, the children have been looking at 

CHILDREN of the World



I1 Trip to Park View

I3 Trip to Towneley Hall
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THEGREATWAR100

We are the Dead.

Short  days ago We l ived, fe l t  dawn, saw sunset glow,

Loved and were loved,

and now we l ie In Flanders f ie lds.

The l ines  f rom Canad ian  doc tor  John 

worked in  the dress ing s ta t ion at  Essex 
Farm, are a f i t t ing f inale for  those who gave 
their  l ives:



CADET



The Combined Cadet Force is a thriving co-curricular organisation for boys 
and girls at Kirkham Grammar School. The CCF provides a framework through 
which our cadets can develop qualities of endurance, resourcefulness, self-
reliance, responsibility and leadership. It also aims to engender a sense of 
public service. The contingent at Kirkham Grammar School has a ‘section’ 
from the Army and RAF.

Membership of the CCF is voluntary with boys and girls joining from the fourth 
year (Year 10). Pupils choose the section that most appeals to them and then 
take part in activities appropriate to that service. We have a weekly parade, 
when we cover the training syllabus, for all.

In addition to the weekly training at the the school, we take the cadets away 
on camps. During term time we organise one Field Day away while longer 
camps are organised during the holidays. As well as the UK based camps and 
visits, there are many opportunities for cadets to travel abroad. In the past we 

the chance to go on specialist courses during which they can experience the 
very best CCF military and adventurous training.

The contingent is directed and managed by a dedicated team consisting of 

forces personnel.

Several of our senior cadets have been awarded Sixth Form Scholarships, 
University Scholarships and Bursaries from the Services. As members of 
the CCF boys and girls will be presented with opportunities, training and 
experiences that go beyond the norm.



Day One began with a 0630h march 
to breakfast and short bus ride to the 

Areas). This involved a full scale assault 
on a three storey, occupied, building 
and then clearing the building itself. It 

but once training was over and everyone 
got “bombed up” with blank ammunition 
everyone got a new burst of energy and 
ran and dived into the wet grass with a 
smile on their faces. Then it was back to 
base for dinner and some down time in 
the NAAFI. 
 Day two was Cadet COD, 
watermanship and foreign weapons. 
Cadet COD is the army equivalent to 
laser quest, with replica weapons that are 
laser based.  After a few basic attacks 
using our ambush drills we then split into 
two teams and played a few rounds of 

event, every man for himself. For this all 
friendships went out of the window in a 

tactic in the book being used from simply 
hiding behind the port-a-loos, to running 
through the woods like Rambo.  Sgt Jess 
Bevington said “The Cadet COD was 
really fun but it wasn’t too serious so there 
was no pressure” – which was easy for 
her to say as she got the highest score!  
After a questionable packed lunch it was 
on to watermanship. In the freezing and 
rainy conditions going anywhere near a 
lake was not the most appealing idea but 

everyone got stuck in.  We were taken out 
onto the lake in basic assault speedboats 
and were each given to opportunity to 
drive them which was all well and good till 

and drenched us!  Now wet and cold we 
got back on dry land and were instructed 
on how to build a raft from 4 barrels and 
some planks of wood. We were then 
engaged in a race. Split into two teams 
we had to assemble our raft, carry it 
down the bank into the lake, climb on and 
paddle half way across the lake, swim to 
the other side, run up a hill, grab a life ring 
to take back to the team who would then 
paddle back to shore and take apart the 
raft. Well once the race began we forgot 
how cold and wet we were and dived in 
to the challenge and suddenly everyone 
became very competitive. Needless to say 

cup of tea (or in some cases 12 cups) and 
moved on to foreign weapons where we 
were shown weapons such as the “strong 
as bull” variants of the AK-47, AR15 

particular shine to. 
 Day Three introduced us to Jungle 

running the CQB (Close Quarter Battle 
Training). CQB is the battle drills used 
when the enemy is in close range and you 
are in a small section. Pete encouraged 
us to be loud and even got us singing! 
He also gave us a section name - The 
Kirkham Killers. After teaching us the 
basics we got our “cam cream” on 
and got bombed up for a close quarter 
assault. What he failed to tell us though 
is that this would involve us wading 
through a knee-deep river and crawling 
through a tunnel. But everyone came 
back buzzing, even despite RSM Caroline 

ANNUAL CAMP
Warcop Army Training Camp

Paley twisting her ankle. “Getting to be 

best bit of the week” according to ClrSgt 
Megan Crowther. Another dodgy packed 

recapping the basics we had learnt at 
school including, CPR, bandaging, the 
recovery position and choking, each 
group was faced with an accident scene, 
featuring  the incredible dramatic skills of 
RSM Caroline Paley, CSM Danny Davies 
and CSM Charlotte Muir. Hearing  Danny 
come running down a hill with white face 

then we all focused on what needed to 
be done. Caroline was covered in fake 
blood and screaming whilst Charlotte was 
sitting in a car unconscious. It took quick 
thinking and a lot of skill but everyone 

 Day Four was Adventure Training and 
everyone got to select which activity 

Jumping, Gill Scrambling, Gorge Walking, 
Mountain Biking and Climbing. The 

when asking people for the highlight of 
the week lots said the adventure training 
day as it allowed them to do something 
they’d never done before. I was in the 
canoeing group and we certainly had a 
great time canoeing on Ullswater, singing, 

including a very aggressive goose we 
named Reginald. Many fought their fears 
of heights or water and jumped in, literally, 

Jumping. Everyone came back from their 
activities exhausted but buzzing about 
their day. 
 Day Five was the biggest day, the 
infamous Warcop Wanderer. Warcop 
Wanderer was a full scale patrol and 
assault with all Kirkham Cadets working 



On Friday 25th September 14 cadets from 
years 4th to Upper 6th travelled down to Altcar 
Shooting Ranges for the annual Cadet Skill At 
Arms Meeting (CSAAM). An event where more 
than forty teams from ACF and CCF groups 
from around the region compete against each 

entered three teams, A, B and C.

After a late night, we woke up early on 
Saturday for 6am parade and breakfast. The 

both achieving impressive results of 5mm. 
Next, all three teams lined up ready for a 100m 

Contact Match; which includes snap shooting 
at 100, 200 and 300 metres. Saturday’s 

With another pre-dawn Reveille, Sunday began 
with the Advance and Reorganisation Match 
which saw the Kirkham B team, consisting 
of Toby Gilmore, Amelia Hodgson, Rachel 

After this we made our way back to C Range 

distances of 300m and 200m. The weekend 

Plates. This sees four teams picked at random 
go head to head to progress through the 
rounds. Each individual is issued ten rounds 
and starts in the prone position, ready for the 
whistle, to then run 100m, load and engage the 
target 200m away. The targets are ten, twelve 
inch, white squares which fall when hit, the 

are through to the next round. Impressively the 
C and B teams, which were made up mostly 

second round.

Although everyone was absolutely exhausted, 
we all had a fantastic weekend, and one I will 
always remember and hope to return next year 
and have even more success.

North West Cadet
Skill At Arms Meeting
Altcar

as one platoon.  Charlotte Muir was Platoon Commander and led everyone 
excellently with her Platoon Sergeant Danny. We were divided into three 
sections led by Elizabeth, Cameron and me. After going over our training in the 
morning we then grabbed some lunch, got bombed up, cam cream and bush 
hats on and the ICs and 2ICs of each section given PRR radios so that we could 
communicate more easily. Charlotte and the section commanders were briefed 

the enemy base. With a total of 3 attacks each involving lots of commands 

to mention the extremely hilly terrain, every trace of energy we had was sapped, 
but suddenly all the section battle drills and training we had done made sense 
and became so much easier and very real. 

some excellent shots from the Kirkham cadets, with the best score going to 

points but we also had a hunter, Mr Wheatland. If caught we had a 1 minute 
time penalty. We had an hour to collect all the points in. Then it was on to the 
assault course with its high ropes, rope swing, barbed wire and 6 foot wall. 

height. Because it was the last night we all gathered in the cinema after dinner 
for speeches, gifts, paper plate awards and promotions to be given. As this 
was Mr Callister’s last camp it was very emotional looking back on the many 
amazing years he’s spent here at Kirkham. It was also time to say goodbye 

NCOs.
 When I asked the cadets for their favourite things about camp there were 
a few bizarre answers such as Andrew’s opera singing, Cpl Elizabeth dancing 
in the room, Matthew having a bath in the bootwash area, Clr Sgt Ben Mason 
running around with a chair on his head as “manoeuvrable cover” and even 
the camp catchphrase “Straight in my basket”. But the most overwhelming 
response was the social aspect of camp. Cdt Phillipa summed it up perfectly:         
“The thing that makes army camp so good is just the fact that you get to talk 
to people you never normally would get the chance to talk to, and I’ve made 
some incredible friends that I otherwise wouldn’t have met”.  But by far the 
best response was from Cdt Joe Teasdale, who when asked what his favourite 
moment was said “Can I just say all of it?” 

and Cadets for making is so amazing. For the Kirkham Killers that week was 

RSM Sophie Warden



IN THE FIELD
CCF Field Day - developing teamwork, initiative, discipline and leadership skils.

The first Field Day of the new school year at Kirkham Grammar School saw us visiting Fulwood Barracks, Preston the 

The Army Outreach Team vey kindly sponsored the event testing our Cadets with some imaginative but demanding 
command tasks. Cadets also took advantage of the local Museum where Mr Miller was in his element reminding Cadets 

interesting brief on the Army scholarship programme and Officer Entry.

As this was out Biannual Inspection, Colonel Mike Glover, Royal Regiment of Fusiliers and current Manchester Army Cadet 

Roach & Benedict Mason. All of our Cadets presented themselves excellently and were a credit to the Contingent as a 
whole.

Colonel Glover was very impressed by the Contingents’ motivation and enthusiasm as they raced between various stands 
– an excellent Close Quarter battle shoot using our newly acquired BB “Airstream” weapons which was run by Mrs Marsh 
with some assistance from the RAF Test SNCO. The army Team tested both the “mental strength” of our Cadets with 
some challenging command tasks and their physical ability over a very demanding Assault Course, they scaled a mobile 
climbing wall and enjoyed firing the Cadet A2 rifle over 25 metres where Marco Wong needs a special mention for his 

Museum for allowing us to take over their premises for the day and we were even visited by a Kirkham Old Boy, Mr 
Hodgson, who is a volunteer with the Museum and inspired us with some moving stories from the Second World War.

The day was blessed with fine weather and our Cadets, to an individual must be congratulated for their positive approach, 
respect, and excellent behaviour and were a credit to the School. 

R.D.Taylor, Contingent Commander





FIELDDAY 
FULWOOD BARRACKS



Many young people are missing out on the 
challenges and adventures that could transform 
their lives. The Cadets can change that. We 
give young people fun, friendship, action and 
adventure. We inspire them to challenge their 
limits and go further in life, no matter what they 
aim to do.



LESTWEFORGET
Remembrance Day services were held around the UK to 
commemorate those who served the country in two world wars 

honour of representing the school in Kirkham’s Remembrance 
Day service (photo far right). The NCOs were supported by 

the whole school held their own Rememberance Day Service 
(photo right and below) which was led by our Senior NCOs.





In the middle of June, KGJS commemorated the 100th Anniversary of WW1. The Junior children remembered all who had died with a special 
theme day in school. The day began with the whole of KGJS descending on the front of school to plant clay poppies that each child had made 
during the previous week. Mrs Roberts spoke poignantly about the reason for this special commemoration before planting a poppy in memory of 

Throughout the day, each Junior class carried out a variety of WW1 themed activities including a WW1 timeline created by J3, propaganda 
posters in J2, rationing for soldiers which involved tasting jam and cheese sandwiches in J1 and later in the day, J4 joined the Senior School for 
a special WW1 Assembly, where they each wore a felt poppy they had made earlier in the day.

KGJS Commemorate WW1



J2 Trip to Castlehead



In September, the children enjoyed a range of activities as part of 
Book Week. 

The J4 classes buddied up with the Infants for a shared reading 

they completed comprehension activities.

project and display work. 

J1 designed dragons and also wrote newspaper articles about a 

Later in the week they painted some African art.

made their own cats using paper plates, as well as creating the 

At the end of the week, the staff and children came to school dressed 

once again in school with each class given the opportunity to peruse 
the huge variety of books on sale. 

The J3 and J4 children were also able to go over to the Senior School 

Book Week



In the Summer Term, the Pre-School children travelled to Africa and learnt many things about this wonderful country! Mrs Watson visited with 
all her traditional dresses and artefacts and then as a result Pre-School decided to base their Summer Production on an African theme. They 

Pre-School Production
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KGS
Drama



J U N I O R  S C H O O L  P R O D U C T I O N









The magic of music and creative arts skills 
from pupils at KGS regularly extends beyond 
the classroom via many, but this summer the 
Crowe family were particularly busy.  Both 
Brioni, 2Z, and Zac, 3Z, were invited back to 
their primary school by the Headmaster to 
share their expertise in music and performance.  
Brioni spent a week teaching the younger pupils 
music, whilst Zac taught dance and movement.  
Following their teaching experience the siblings 
then embarked upon very different and busy 
summer schedules.  Brioni, an accomplished 
flautist, started with a tour of the Spanish Costa 
Brava region with the BMS Concert Band.  This 
was a particularly privilege for Brioni as she led 
the woodwind section of the band.  Immediately 
after returning to the UK Brioni was straight to 
work with the National Wind Sinfonia of Great 

able to work with some inspiring musicians 

including the final concert at the Cadogan Hall, 
which was outstanding.  

pursue her musical interests with the National 
Children’s Orchestra, based at Port Regis 
boarding school in Dorset.  There were many 
intense days of rehearsals before the final 
concert in Cheltenham.  The concert was a 
showcase of electrical classical pieces with 
a fantastic repertoire comprising works by 
Mussorgsky and Bizet amongst others.  Brioni 
was able to learn from some eminent musicians, 
and one of the highlights of her summer was 
meeting Pam Wedgewood, Roger Clarkson 
and the world renowned Julian Clayton.  Brioni 
thoroughly enjoyed being an ambassador for 
her country over the summer and I am sure 
we will all be entertained by her “magic flute” 

playing in school over the coming years, indeed 
in the works of Jimi Hendrix: music is magic; 
magic is life.
 Not to be outdone, Brioni’s brother Zac 
stepped out from his choreographer role to 
being back on stage.  His summer began 
in a cooler climate than his sister’s, on the 

starred in a modern dance production for 
talented young dancers, Sequent – Undeceive 
Indecision, which was influenced by Random 
Dance.  As expected the show was a success 
and preparations are already underway for next 
year’s show.
Zac also used his performance talents in a 

was a dance called Journey of a Soldier to 
commemorate the untold personal stories of 
the heroes of the First World War as part of the 
centenary reflections.  
 Moving further afield Zac then headed off for 

Guildhall School of Music and Drama and then 
working with West End stars at Her Majesty’s 
Theatre.  He thoroughly enjoyed his time on 
stage in Memphis, the new hit musical. 
 The experiences Zac had over the summer 
increased his passion for his art and he used his 
new skills in the choreography for the school’s 
production of Hamlet (photo right) in October.  
He has also working on a performance for the 
Youth Dance Competition.  Zac is, without 
doubt, a talented performer and watching him 
truly encapsulates the musings of dancer Pearl 
Primus (1919 – 1994) The dance is strong 
magic. The body can fly without wings. It can 
sing without voice. The dance is strong magic. 
The dance is life.

B E Y O N D T H E C L A S S R O O M 



https://twitter.com/kgsMusicDept
KGS

Music
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Musicians at Kirkham Grammar are fully involved not 
only in the musical life of the school but are making 
waves in the professional world of music. 
 Alexandra Clarke is currently practicing hard for 
her upcoming audition for the RPS Duet Prize for 
Young Instrumentalists. This is awarded by the Royal 
Philharmonic Society and Duet Group every two years 
to an outstanding young instrumentalist. It is very 
competitive and Alexandra has done incredibly well 
gaining a place in this prestigious competition. I would 
like to take this opportunity to wish her all the best for 
the auditions in the New Year.
 Elliott Gaston-Ross has been very busy since the 
Young Musician finals and I am delighted to report on 
his continuing successes. Elliott was a Semi-Finalist in 

He was up against talented musicians from all over the 
world. He won the ‘Wave Quartet Award’ – this involves 
featuring in a recording of all the Bach Harpischord 
Concertos arranged for marimbas and orchestra by 
marimba soloist Bogdan Bacanu. The recording will 
be with the internationally renowned marimba quartet 
‘The Wave Quartet’, and will be recorded on a German 
record label with a  Baroque period orchestra.Elliott will 
also perform several concertos in Austria and Romania 
with the ensemble.
 Elliott has been offered a place at the Anton Bruckner 
Privatuniversitat  in Austria and will spend next year as 
an ‘extraordinary’ or visiting student. He will give a full 
recital and perform a concerto at the university in 2016.
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Autumn 2014
Lucy Case      Piano Grade 1      Distinction
Alexander Kane  Flat Cornet Grade 1  Merit
James Shuttleworth  Flat Cornet Grade 1  Distinction
Eva Earnshaw   Flute Grade 1  Pass
Tessa Clowes    Piano Grade 2    Pass
Lucy Barrow   Clarinet Grade 2   Merit
James Caton   Clarinet Grade 2   Pass
Heidi Aldeen  Violin Grade 2  Merit
Tom Hoad  Flat Cornet Grade 2  Merit
Lucy Tarpey   Alto Saxophone Grade 4  Pass
Sebastian Roche   Trumpet Grade 4   Merit
Freyja Powell   Singing Grade 5   Pass
Emily Scott   Singing Grade 5   Distinction
Francesca Riley   Clarinet Grade 6   Pass

 
Spring 2015
Harriet Brookes  Piano P Test  Pass
Isabel Wiggins  Piano P Test  Pass
Ellee Mee   Piano P Test  Pass 
Charlie Armstrong  Guitar Grade 1  Merit 
Anya Baxter  Singing Grade 1  Distinction 
Max McGregor  Guitar Grade 1  Distinction 
Suzi Howell  Clarinet Grade 1  Distinction 
Jennifer Jones  Percussion Grade 1  Pass
Thomas Shuttleworth Percussion Grade 1  Merit 
Hannah Standley   Piano Grade 2   Pass
Daniella Parziale   Piano Grade 2   Pass
Anya Kiely  Piano Grade 2   Merit
Anya Baxter  Violin Grade 3  Merit
Stephanie Knier   Oboe Grade 5   Merit

Hannah Lewthwaite  Flute Grade 6   Pass
Rose Briggs  Singing Grade 6  Distinction

Summer/Autumn 2015
Anya Baxter  Piano Grade 1  Merit
Anya Baxter  Singing Grade 2  Merit
Alexander Kane  Flat Cornet Grade 2B Pass
Heidi Aldeen  Violin Grade 3  Merit
Jack McKenzie   Clarinet Grade 3   Pass
Danielle Begley   Violin Grade 4   Pass
Hannah Fingleton   Tenor Saxophone Grade 5  Distinction
Kezia Taylor   Piano Grade 5   Pass
Rose Briggs   Piano Grade 6   Pass

Theory
Lucy Case  Grade 1    Distinction

Hannah Fingleton   Grade 5    Merit

The Associated Board of the Royal Schools of 
Music 

Results 2014/2015





The DofE Award Scheme at KGS continues to flourish, allowing our 
students to fulfil their potential beyond the classroom and develop 

academic year, 40 at Bronze level, 26 at Silver and 15 at Gold. With over 
70 participants completing their expeditions in July, 20 at Gold level, and 
a further 25 5th yrs undertaking bronze and silver expeditions during the 
recent October half term, we look forward to even more Awards being 
achieved in the coming months.

The Bronze participants travelled from Coniston to the picture perfect 

groups showed excellent teamwork and communication skills throughout 
their time and we are delighted that they all passed this section of their 
Award. 
The Silver participants travelled the whole length of Coniston Waters, then 

Grasmere. The Silver participants demonstrated faultless navigation and 
outstanding team morale throughout. 

The sixth-form Gold groups completed an epic trek from the south to north 
lakes and finished at Pooley bridge. The Gold groups in particular had to 
deal with very high temperatures, swarms of biting midges, lightning 
storms and very long hot days. It was a delight to read their assessor’s 
reports who praised the groups’ navigation skills and resilience with the 
tough routes and weather they encountered. 
Well done to all involved, you were a great credit to yourselves and the 
School and you should be very proud of your achievements.

During the October half-term holiday 25 5th year students ventured out 
on their DofE expeditions. The weather was wet from the off, but despite 
the heavy rain all our Bronze and Silver groups set off in fine spirits. The 
Bronze participants navigated their way from Bolton-by-Bowland over to 
Clitheroe, whilst the Silver groups set off from Gisburn heading also for 

Sophie Warden
Amber Metherell

Henrietta Moseley-Schofield

Emelia Fearns
Rachel McCrae
Eleanor Morris
Arron O’Neill
Theo Randall
Alana Stewart
Philippa Armstrong
Niamh McFarlane
Ran Parkinson
Danielle Begley
Oliver Fearn
Andrew Whittingham
Edward Barker
Isabel Kavanagh
Charles Hargreaves
Giorgina Britton
Charles Bradbury
Hannah Bullock
Francesca Furnival
Ruth Graham
James Cartmell
Chloe Hyde

BRONZE

Aarin Chiekrie

Jack Culver
Nick Coleman
Toby Gilmore
Eleanor Arrowsmith
James Smith
Jacob McCarthy
Ariston Uttenreuther

SILVER

Natasha Almond
Hannah Davies
Rebecca Paterson
Sian Almond
Rebecca Jones
Emily Carpenter
Helen McManamon
Andrew Sanderson

GOLD



Clitheroe and a night at Waddow Hall, Girl Guide Campsite.  The rain eased 
off in the afternoon and all the groups arrived at their destinations before 
final light and managed to pitch their tents and cook an evening meal 
before heavy rain set in for the night. 

Day 2 and all our participants were up early and ready for the next part 
of their adventure. The Bronze groups were destined for Ribchester via 
Whalley and the Silver groups were off to Great Harwood for a night 
camping at Bowley Scout Camp. It is very pleasing to note that both our 
Bronze groups very successfully navigated day 2 and completed the routes 
in record time and with great attitude and teamwork. 

All 3 silver groups arrived at the beautifully situated Bowley Scout Camp 
and enjoyed a good night’s sleep before completing their expeditions the 
following day across the local fells. The rain was relentless throughout the 
expedition, but our students showed great effort, teamwork and resilience 
and they were determined to complete their expeditions whatever the 
weather. 

Thanks must go to the staff who also got very wet as they manned 
checkpoints, camped out and of course offered encouragement to our 
participants when required!

Our students really do put a great deal of time and effort into their skill, 
volunteering and physical sections of their Award and it is a great honour 
to read the comments written by the Brownie pack leaders, sports team 
coaches, nursing home managers etc. praising our students’ dedication to 
the tasks they have undertaken. Discussions with the students regarding 
new skills they have tried and goals they have achieved in so many areas 
demonstrate the true worth of this Award.

The DofE Award Scheme at KGS continues to thrive and gives our 
students even more opportunities to develop new skills and demonstrate 
their teamwork, dedication, perseverance and self reliance.



In September, J3 excitedly set off on their Bushcraft trip to Cholmondeley 

Before bed everyone enjoyed hot chocolate and marshmallows around 

J3 Bushcraft





Tuesday 17 November was a very exciting 
day at Kirkham Grammar Junior School. 

Competition took place at the Senior School 

each taking turns to be interviewed live on 

proved they were baking experts and 

at the Junior School to sample our delectable 
school dinner menu which she said was 

KGJS Bake Off  Final

2 0 1 5





At the beginning of June, J4 set off to Wales for a week long residential holiday 
at Abernant Lake Hotel. 

by further activities in the evening, which included fencing, a new experience for 
many.

The next four days saw all the children involved in water-based activities such 
as canoeing, kayaking, stand up paddle boards and raft building. They also 
experienced climbing, zip wire, high ropes, orienteering and an obstacle course, 
as well as a nine mile cycle ride in the glorious Welsh countryside. The crate 
stacking proved particularly popular with the whole group!  

Outside of these activities the children all enjoyed a disco, barbecue and an 

The J4s were all excellent ambassadors for KGJS, with many positive 
comments being received from the instructors and catering staff.

Wales





On Wednesday 30 October, KGJS travelled to 
Rossall School to take part in the annual AJIS 
Cross Country Championships which involved 
over 25 private schools from throughout the North 
West of England. Teams travelled from as far as 
Staffordshire to compete and the competition, 
as always, was very high with over 120 runners 

seven runners from each school in every race.                     
All our pupils had trained hard during the lunchtime 
training sessions and were eagerly waiting for the 

best of their ability. They were rewarded with an 
overall 4th place in the team event with their Captain 

Case coming 17th. The whole squad performed well 

achieving a remarkable 2nd place overall with Alexa 
Anderson coming 11th and Frankie Margerison just 

at this stage of the afternoon were desperate to 
perform and perform they did! Excellent runs from 
Ben Wiggins in 3rd place and Archie Dowds in 4th 
place and solid runs by all members of the team 

producing the performance of the day! Bo Madden 

Amy Merrick 12th, Tillie Martin 14th, Dani Merrick 

excellent performances from every member of the 
squad and all runners should be very proud of their 
achievements.

U10 Boys (Team Position - 4th)

Austin Clutterbuck 52nd

U11 Boys (Team Position - 3rd)

Adam Gregan 24th
Freddie Tarrant 25th
Thomas Shuttleworth 31st

U10 Girls  (Team Position - 2nd)

Rachel Watson 29th
Anya Kiely 31st

Emily Marsh 53rd

U11 Girls (Team Position - 1st)
Bo Madden 5th

Tillie Martin 14th

Olivia Aberra 51st

AJIS Cross 
Country 2015

AJIS CHAMPIONS 2015!!! 
• U11 Girls •



Junior House Cross Country



Infant & Junior Sports Days 2015
were a huge success! Despite it raining on 
the morning of the Infant Sports Day putting 

weather for the Junior Sports Day which 





Infant and Pre-School Fun Run



JUNIOR SPORTS

U10 Rugby

U8 Tag Rugby Festival

U11 Rugby B Team

U11 A, B & C Rugby v Preston Grasshoppers

U11 Rugby A Team

U10 Rugby

U10 Rugby U10 Rugby



Sedbergh Cross Country ChampionshipU11 Girls St Pius Netball Tournament

U9, U10 & U11 Netball v St Mary’s Hall U11 A, B & C Netball v Carr Hill High School

U11 Boys AJIS Hockey Tournament

U11 Girls Cross Country Success

U11 Boys AJIS Hockey Tournament



Life in Pre-School





hockey
U14 XI Semi-Finalist North Hockey 
Ranked 3rd overall

KGS
Hockey





rugby
1st XV Vs Sedbergh win 27-0
2nd XV Vs Sedbergh win 13-0 KGS

Rugby



After two years of preparation the Canada 
tour party finally set off on their transatlantic 
adventure on 7th July. After Mr Gardiner had 
taken the customary tour photo, the group 
departed for Manchester airport, with two 
weeks of travel and excitement to look forward 
to.

Manchester Airport was more problematic 
than it should have been due to Joe Wilson’s 
passport incident. Unfortunately this meant 
Joe was delayed, happily this was only for 
twenty four hours. The remainder of the tour 
party successfully navigated check in and 
immigration without incident, boarding a 
large Air Transat plane bound for Pearson 
Airport, Toronto. Many of the boys occupied 
themselves by providing Ben Gregory with a 
great deal of ‘sympathy’ and ‘support’ for his 
deep fear of flying! Once this ‘entertainment’ 
had been exhausted, the majority of the party 
watched films and slept for the seven-hour 
flight.
 After landing the boys transferred to 
Seneca College, Kings City 
campus on the outskirts 
of Toronto. This location 
provided space and training 
areas, which suited the 
boys given that their first tour 
fixture was only days away. 
Day two brought the Niagara 
Falls excursion where the group 
boarded the ‘Maid of the mist’ 
to tour one of the wonders of the 
world, a superb experience, which 
was enjoyed by everybody. Day three 
of the tour brought 
a visit to downtown 
Toronto, a lively 
cosmopolitan city 
with a plethora of 

shops 
and places 
to eat, which kept 
the boys very happy! The 
tour bus then transferred to 

the first tour fixture was due to take place. 
The development team started proceedings 
with a promising performance against a large 
Oshawa team. This was followed by a powerful 

both games ended in comfortable victories 
for KGS. From a rugby perspective this was 
an ideal start to the tour, allowing the boys to 
familiarise themselves with playing rugby after 
a lengthy break. Oshawa provided fantastic 
post match hospitality, with the unique 
friendliness of the Canadian hosts being 
apparent from the start. 
 Day four of the tour brought the longest 
journey of the tour, with an eight-hour journey 
from Toronto to Quebec City. Driver Maggie 
did her best to navigate the congestion around 
Montreal, however the journey took longer 
than expected. The boys stayed in good 
spirits and were buoyed by ‘DJ Roddam’s’ 

was fantastic, which re-energised the boys 

for an evening exploring the magnificent 
sites of Quebec City before an early morning 
visit to a native Huron site and an afternoon 
walking tour of Quebec City on day five. Day 
six brought another journey, to Quebecoise 
‘cottage country’ in Sherbrooke. While the 
match reports can be found elsewhere it is fair 
to say that both games were slightly one sided 
with KGS dominating the fixtures throughout. 
The post match hospitality was, however, 
excellent again, with the Sherbrooke club 
providing the boys with a supply of dominoes 
pizza and energy drinks. After a long journey 

back the boys enjoyed an evening of 
entertainment in Quebec City. 

Day seven brought a move 
from Quebec City to 

Montreal, a 

swift three-hour drive down the highway. 
The coach party enjoyed several classic 

enjoyed singing along to several of the 
theme tunes, unfortunately his singing 
talent does not match his sporting talent. 
Montreal was another fantastic location, 
not as scenic as Quebec City but just as 
interesting and entertaining. Canada really 
was proving to be a stunning place to tour, the 
people are exceptionally friendly and the place 
spectacular in every way. The hotel in Montreal 
was located close to the centre, giving the 
boys easy and safe access to many of the 
best sites in Montreal. The third fixture of the 
tour was held on day eight in a small town 

called St Anne de Bellevue on the outskirts of 
Montreal. This is the strongest area for rugby 
in Quebec province, with the two strongest 
teams (St Anne de Bellevue and Beaconsfield) 
combining to take on the KGS teams. KGS still 
managed to dominate both fixtures with the 

team won a more closely fought game. The 
last day in Montreal involved a tour of the 1976 
Montreal Olympic Park as well as some final 
shopping in the huge Eton Centre. 
 From Montreal the group travelled to 
Ottawa, Canada’s capital city, another fantastic 
place to visit. The fourth fixture of the tour 
was played en route, with both teams facing 
the Eastern Ontario provincial side. While 
the Ontario sides were large and powerful 
they came up against two KGS teams who 
were beginning to hit their stride. In truth 
the Canadian sides could not cope with the 
combination of power, speed and skill and 
both games were won by large margins. The 
KGS boys enjoyed playing at Twin Elm Park, 
which regularly hosts the Canadian national 
side, many of the spectators in the stadium 
demonstrated their respect and 

approval for 
the quality of 

rugby that the 
KGS team were 

playing. 

The morning 
after the 
East 

Ontario 
fixture provided the boys 

with an opportunity to experience a great 
north American tradition, the breakfast diner, 
specifically Cora’s diner. The boys were 
treated to a mixture of pancakes, bacon, 
scrambled eggs, fried eggs and many other 
culinary delights! Adam Joyner celebrated his 

pancakes. The Cora’s experience was 
immediately followed by a guided tour of 
Ottawa, which provided the boys with 
some knowledge of Canada’s capital 
city. This was due to be followed by a 
chance to explore the Byward markets, 
however a torrential rainstorm made this 

Mr and Mrs Wilkinson had located an 
excellent sports bar, where the tour 

party ate a fantastic dinner. A large 
group of boys then departed for a Canadian 
football game, supporting Ottawa Red Blacks 

tour for many of the boys who went, including 
Mr Roddam and Mr Trenhaile! 

CAN
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TOU
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KGS
Sport

The weekend was taken up by the 
National Youth Rugby Festival at Twin Elm 
Park, while match reports can be found 
online it is fair to say that the quality of 
KGS’s play made an impression on the 
Canadian teams. As the tournament 
progressed, the crowds at KGS games 
became larger, with both teams gaining 
friends and admirers. 

Following the completion of rugby on 
tour, the whole tour party made a 5 am 
departure from Ottawa, with the bus 
bound for the small town of Orillia. Orillia 

Couchiching and plenty of spectacular 
scenery. The boys were lucky enough to 
view this idyllic place from kayaks and 
paddle boards, while frequently capsizing 
each other and generally having fun. 
Jamie Ross managed to do a headstand 
on a paddle board while a bewildered 
paddle board instructor tried to 
demonstrate simple paddling technique, it 
was certainly an impressive feat given that 
he had only been on the board for five 
minutes! In short, the activities in Orillia 
were fantastic, the place was stunning 
and it provided a fantastic last day on 
tour. This was followed with a superb 
Best Western Plus hotel, with massive 
rooms and beds, which gave the boys 
a chance to relax before the end of tour 
presentations. 

I am conscious that this tour review 
is already substantial, however it is 
important to finish it in the correct 
fashion. An international sports tour 
provides students with a once in a lifetime 
experience, it is clear that the Canada 
2015 tour delivered this in every respect. 
It is something that the boys and staff will 
remember for many years. It is therefore 
essential that we record our thanks to 
our parents and sponsors for fantastic 
support. A tour and all the fundraising 

caretakers, cleaners, catering staff and 
bursarial staff, at KGS we are blessed 
with fantastic people in all these areas 
and they deserve a huge thanks for their 

to the boys who behaved brilliantly and 
created a fantastic ‘tour spirit’ throughout 
the two weeks, thank you gentlemen!







ASSOCIATION
                                 

Old Kirkhamians of all ages are to be found 
all over the world in a remarkable variety 
of walks of life. Common to all of them is 
that they have not simply followed the school 
motto (ingredere ut proficias) by making the 
most of the opportunities given to them by 
the school, but more significantly that they 
have profited society by making the most of 
their talents. Successful Kirkhamians are to 
be found in all the traditional professions such 
as Law, Medicine, Engineering and Business, 
but are also to be found in areas as diverse as 
the media, journalism, catering, professional 
sport, the theatre, the clergy, the armed forces 
and archaeology. They are particularly well 
represented in teaching, with hundreds of 
Old Kirkhamians in every sector of primary, 
secondary and higher education, both in the UK 
and around the world. This is no coincidence: 
those who enjoy school are likely to enjoy 
teaching others, and Kirkhamians of all ages 
profess great enjoyment of their school days.
The Old Kirkhamians’ Association was founded 
in 1921 by the legendary Headmaster Rev’d 
Cresswell Strange, and has existed ever since 
as a way of bringing together those whose 
formative years have been guided by the school.
All former pupils of the school are automatically 
admitted as members of the Association, which 
not only organises social events and reunions, 
but also raises and spends funds on projects 
which enhance and preserve the heritage of the 
school and provides bursary funds for current 
pupils.
 The Association is governed by a Committee 
of former pupils, who appoint a President as 
well as an Honorary Treasurer, but the day-to-
day administration of the Association is carried 
out by Mr Adrian Long, who has recently taken 
on that role after 34 years as a teacher at the 
school, during which time he has served for 25 
years on the Old Kirkhamians’ Committee. Mr 
Long is also the School’s Archivist.

OKA City of London Drinks
The second of our informal City Drinks events was held on the evening of Thursday November 26th 
at the city wine bar the Vintry, courtesy of Old Kirkhamian John Gladwell, who works as a manager 
for Fullers Brewery.

An eclectic gathering of young and not-so-young exiled Kirkhamians enjoyed a chance to catch 
up or indeed meet for the first time, hosted by Secretary Adrian Long and President Sophie Miller. 
A quick look at those represented reveals the astonishing variety of what Kirkhamians do with their 
lives: among those present were several accountants, a surveyor, several lawyers, a Church of 
England Priest, an insurance broker, a Radio DJ (host of Capital Radio’s Drivetime Show), a police 
officer, an army officer, a doctor, a dentist, an advertising executive, a cricket statistician (co-inventor 
of the Duckworth-Lewis method), an actor and many more. Proof indeed that the School’s motto 
- ingredere ut proficias – which encourages all who enter to make the most of their talents and to 
serve, is lived out every day by our proud former pupils of all ages.

Two Old Kirkhamians were prominent successes in this autumn’s World Cup Campaign 
for England Rugby Union. It represents a remarkable achievement for the School to have 
two players in the full England team at the same time: Richard Wigglesworth (1994 – 
2001) and Kieran Brookes (2006-2009) both played their part in England’s unsuccessful 
campaign, and were widely regarded to have been among the successes in an otherwise 
disappointing campaign. Both players were members of successful First Fifteen sides 
during their time at KGS and went on to successful careers in the professional game. 
Prop Kieran plays for Northampton Saints, having previously been with Newcastle 
Falcons and Leicester Tigers, whilst Fly Half Richard plays for Saracens after starting his 
career with Sale Sharks. Kieran and Richard readily acknowledge the crucial value of their 
rugby education at KGS under the coaching of Mr Aled Trenhaile, who is again this year 
nurturing another crop of gifted and committed players who have taken the First Fifteen 
to the very top of the schoolboy game.

OKA Northern Dinner
A smaller than usual number gathered for 
the Northern Dinner on September 26th, with 
an unfortunate clash with England’s crunch 
World Cup game with Wales proving too big a 
temptation.
Those attending nevertheless enjoyed a 
wonderful evening with a superb dinner served 
in the Old Hall prepared by our new Head of 
Catering Ian Vevers. 
We were then entertained by outgoing President 
and true Kirkhamian  stalwart David Stirzaker 
who regaled the audience with an account 
of the twists and turns of his school and 
professional career, all of it underpinned by the 
values of his second family, KGS. David then 
passed the Chain of Office to his successor Mrs 
Sophie Miller (née Cairns)

World Cup Call Up



“I am currently studying in my 2nd year towards a degree in Mathematics at the University of Bath. In the 
3rd year of my degree I will have the opportunity to complete a 12 month placement. I hope to gain a 
placement in the Finance Industry, working in the heart of London’s Financial District. Since leaving KGS 
I have continued with my passion of athletics, where I have represented the University at the National 
finals. Outside of University I have had the pleasure of joining two modelling agencies, NEXT Model 
Management in London and CORE Artist Management in Germany as a model. It has given me the 
opportunity to meet with some of the biggest fashion labels, as well as people from all over the world.”

Ben Everson

“I am now in my second year studying Music at Lady Margaret Hall, Oxford.  While the demanding 
academic timetable certainly keeps me busy I also find time to play in the Oxford University Orchestra 
and last week we played Mahler 7 to a packed audience at the Sheldonian Theatre. I am also a member 
of the Chapel Choir, singing both services and evensongs each week. During the summer we went on 
tour to Rome where we had the fantastic experience of singing in St Peter’s Basilica! I have recently been 
voted on to the Junior Common Room Committee as Music, Arts and Drama Officer and am head of the 
Simpkin’s Lee Theatre Committee within our college. I also occasionally pursue activities unrelated to 
music and am the Zumba and Pilates President for my college”

Hannah Culver

School Captain 2013 - 2014

School Captain 2013 - 2014

We also asked some previous generations of Kirkhamians for a comment on how the School has influenced their 
successful careers:

Joanne Box 
(KGS 1999-2006) 
Profession: Barrister
"Excellent opportunities in a supportive, family 
environment" 

Joe Douglass 
(KGS 2001-2008) 
“A thoroughly enjoyable part of my life: I was 
moulded as an individual, both academically and 
personally, and made life-long friends. It readied 
me for life's challenges”

Simon Stokes 
(KGS 1975-1982) 
Profession: Copyright Lawyer
“KGS meant an education for life: I left wanting 
to be a scientist but ended up a lawyer. The 
skills I learnt at KGS have been the foundation 
of my career”

Vicky Wickremeratne 
(KGS 1985-1990)   
Profession: Employment Lawyer
“The values of the school run through me like a 
stick of Blackpool rock and these values have 
stood me in good stead as I grew up, became a 
lawyer, and a Mum”

Caitlin McMillan 
(KGS 2002-2009) 
Profession: Actor

equipped me with the tools to follow them”

Ranvir Singh 
(KGS 1988-1995) 
Profession: TV Journalist and Presenter
“KGS meant encouraging your ambition in 

you going until you succeed”

                                 

A glance at the achievements of former KGS pupils speaks volumes about how the values and lessons learned at the school are carried out into the 
world beyond school.

We asked two recent leavers to update us on how they are doing at university a year on from leaving KGS:-

Where are they now?

https://twitter.com/KGSOKA
KGS

OKA

Chris Calvert 
(KGS 1999-2006) 
Profession: Accountant

people and situations that has greatly helped me 
in my higher education and working life”



FAIR2016

26 April 2016
7:00 – 9:00 pm

KIRKHAM GRAMMAR SCHOOL



At KGS we recognise the need for schools not to just 
look at the successful outcomes as simply results 
grades and potential for Higher Education, but to ensure 
that we prepare our young men and women for the 
world of work.  

KGS places a huge amount of emphasis on extra-
curricular activities and the building of skills and 

so increasingly our Careers education & guidance 
programme aims to provide increasing contact with 
the world outside and to this end our students have 

from a wide range of businesses including ICAEW, 
Accenture plc, BAE and Rathbones to name just a few. 

Without a doubt, one of the highlights of school this 
year was our inaugural Careers Fair held in April, 2015, 
opened by Mark Menzies, MP (Photo right). 
 
The fair presented a superb opportunity for both 
students and parents to engage with some of the 

sectors including commerce, engineering, construction, 
law, wealth management, media, medicine, dentistry, 
health care professionals, the Armed Forces and others.

The fair was very well attended and importantly 
presented an unrivalled networking opportunity, but 
importantly students were able to make more informed 
decisions about their futures.  

Our next careers fair, which is open to Years 11, 12 and 
13 will take place on 26 April, 2016 – from 7.00 – 9.00 
pm when we hope to have even more exhibitors on 
hand to talk to both students and parents about pupil’s 
future career prospects.   There will also be a number 
of universities present which will give students an 

Furthermore, we intend to run a series of workshops 

universities and future employers.  

If any parent is interested in exhibiting at our careers fair 
then please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Hargreaves, 
Head of Careers at l.hargreaves@kirkhamgrammar.co.uk 
to see how we can work together!

One last note, if any parents are interested in attending 
any of our careers events in the New Year then please 
do get in touch – all future events are on our website/
school calendar.



Junior, Infant & Pre-School Work









CHRISTMAS 
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Kirkham Grammar School, 
Ribby Road, Kirkham, Preston, Lancashire. 
PR4 2BH  Tel: 01772 684264  Fax: 01772 672747
e-mail: info@kirkhamgrammar.co.uk   web: www.kirkhamgrammar.co.uk

21 December
Young Kirkhamians' Christmas Gathering, 
The Grapes, Wrea Green, 19:30  

Mon 11 January
2nd Year Parents' Evening 
 
Tues 12- Thurs 14 January
11+ Music Scholarship Auditions 

Tues 12 January
11+ Sports Scholarship Assessment

Fri 15 January
Young Business Brain Grand Final (students only)
Location: Glyndwr University, Wrexham 
 
Sat 16 January
11+ Entrance Examination

Wed 13 – Fri 22 January
5th Year Mock Examinations 

Mon 25 January - Tues 2 February
Sixth Form Mock Examinations 

Wed 27 January
Sixth Form Taster Day for current  5th Form

Fri 29 January

Everyone Welcome

Sun 31 January
Junior School LAMDA exams 

Tues 2 February
AJIS Indoor Athletics 

Thurs 4 February

Wed 24 February

Wed 2 March
Young Voices Concert at Manchester Arena

Thurs 17 March
Junior School Cheese & Wine Arts Evening 

Everyone Welcome

Fri 18 March
CCF Field Day

Everyone Welcome 

Wed 23 March
Founders’ Day Service, St Michael’s Church, 
Kirkham

Diary Dates


